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Museum to Host Free Lecture on Amelia Earhart Disappearance

RIC GILLESPIE, DIRECTOR OF EARHART SEARCHES, TO LECTURE AT INTERNATIONAL WOMEN’S AIR & SPACE MUSEUM ON AUGUST 25, 2009

Ric Gillespie, Executive Director of TIGHAR (The International Group of Historic Aircraft Recovery) and author of the book, Finding Amelia: The True Story of the Earhart Disappearance, will be speaking at the International Women’s Air & Space Museum (IWASM) on Tuesday, August 25, 2009 at 7:00 pm.  This free lecture is sponsored by Continental Airlines.  TIGHAR began the Earhart project in 1988 to investigate the disappearance of Amelia Earhart and her navigator, Fred Noonan, during their round-the-world flight.  The pair disappeared on July 2, 1937 and was never found.  Their disappearance is one of the greatest unsolved mysteries of the 20th century and has led to numerous theories and books.  


Gillespie and TIGHAR believe that Earhart and Noonan, who were scheduled to land on Howland Island in the Pacific Ocean, remained on an eastward route past their destination, eventually landing on Gardner Island, now called Nikumaroro.  TIGHAR theorizes that they eventually succumbed to the elements on the deserted island.  Gillespie has conducted several expeditions on Nikumaroro, excavating at multiple sites and returning with artifacts.  Gillespie will share the results of his work during the lecture.  

The lecture is part of a series of programs hosted by the museum coinciding with the temporary exhibit, “Flight to Fame: The Life & Legacy of Amelia Earhart”.  The exhibit contains over 50 Earhart artifacts, including her nurse’s aid uniform from World War I, a flight 
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suit, and a lock of her hair.  It tells the story of Earhart’s life and examines the various theories regarding her disappearance.  The exhibit is currently scheduled to run through September 13, 2009.

To make reservations for this free lecture, call the museum office at (216) 623-1111.

TIGHAR (pronounced “tiger”) is the acronym for The International Group for Historic Aircraft Recovery, a non-profit foundation dedicated to promoting responsible aviation archeology and historic preservation. The foundation devotes its resources to the saving of endangered historic aircraft wherever they may be found, and to the education of the international public in the need to preserve the relics of the history of flight. 

The International Women’s Air & Space Museum is located in the Burke Lakefront Airport terminal building, 1501 N. Marginal Road.  Museum admission is free and exhibits are open 8:00 am – 8:00 pm daily.  The Fay Gillis Wells Research Center and Gift Shop are open 10:00 am to 4:00 pm. Monday through Saturday.  Call (216) 623-1111 for more information or visit us on the web at www.iwasm.org.
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